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There is no such thing as “too young to learn a language!”

The conventional wisdom is that
children start studying when they go to
school at about the age of six. Many
believe that everything before that is just
play and doesn't really teach them the
important, difficult stuff. This could not
be more wrong. In fact, for most things,
the younger a child can start learning,
the better it is for not just knowledge,
but also for their IQ and general
intelligence.

Children are born with nearly twice as
many neural connections in their brain as
they will have as adults. These
connections can be seen as indicating the
potential to learn and remember.
However, between the ages of 3 and 5,
and 15 and 18, the human brain cuts
excess connections. So basically, it’s a
matter of “use it or lose it.” The more
you can engage and stimulate a young
child's brain, the more connections they
will retain through these periods, and the
greater their intellectual and mental
potential will be.

As for language, this means that the
earlier you can expose your child to
another language, and the greater that
exposure is, the better it is for the child.
Your child is already learning Japanese
from birth — and in fact even prenatal
learning has been demonstrated, so why
not add another language to the list!

Of course, a 2-year-old can't sit behind a
desk and do textbook activities, but that
does not mean they cannot acquire a new
language. For infants, the most
important part of language acquisition is
hearing the language, while observing
how those sounds relate to
communication. Children's songs and

programs, and especially speaking
English to and around them are very
powerful tools to start them on the right
track. Once they get old enough to start
playing games, the next step is to play
English games. The games don't have to
be about English specifically, merely
playing games in English will do just
fine.

For early-life language acquisition,
variety and repetition are key. Children
can only learn that to which they are
exposed, so exposing them to as wide a
variety of contexts and language
experiences as possible is very
important. Talk about as many different
things as possible, and do wvarious
everyday activities in English together.
Children are like sponges, and often
what you think was not absorbed, will
come back up at the most unexpected
times.

It is also important that children are
exposed to a particular grammar or word
multiple times over a period. Saying the
same sentence many times over days,
weeks, and months, or talking about the
same topics over and over again, or
asking the same questions again and
again are important to cement the new
English in the young child’s mind.

For the little ones, everything is about
“watch, listen, and play,” but that is just
as impactful to their English learning as
doing textbook exercises once they're in
school. There truly is no such thing as
“too young to learn a language.” In fact,
the younger the better!
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